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St Gilesõ Church, Bubbenhall: 
 

Newsletter for  December  2021- January 2022. 

 

Rector:  The Reverend David Wintle  

      Tel No: 02476 301283

  

Reader:  Mrs Rosemary King  Tel No: 01788 573067 

Churchwarden: Mr Craig Greenway Tel No: 02476 303918                 

 

 

SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE: DECEMBER 2021 ð JANUARY 20 22 

DATE  Bubbenhall  Baginton  Ryton  

December 5: 

Second Sunday of 

Advent.  

 

11.00 a.m: 

Holy  

Communion  

10.00 a.m: 

Village Service.  

9.30 a.m: Parish 

Communion.  

4.00 p.m. T ree 

of Ligh t Service.  

W ednesday,  

December 8 

Immaculate 

Conception of the 

Blessed Virgin M ary . 

  9.30 a.m: Holy 

Communion.  

6.30 p.m:  

Holy  

Communion.  

December 12: 

Third Sunday of 

Advent . 

 

 

 

 

6.30 p.m:  

Evensong 

10.00 a.m: 

Holy 

Communion.  

 

 

8.00 a.m:  

Holy 

Communion.  

9.30 a.m: 

Christmas 

Wor kshop and 

Village 

Worship.  

December 1 9: 

Fourth Sunday of  

Advent . 

 

11.00 a.m: 

Mattins.  

 

5.00 p.m:  

Carol and Crib 

Service.  

 

9.30 a.m: Parish 

Communion.  

4.00 pm : Carols 

by candlelight.  
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DAT E Bubbenhall  Baginton  Ryton  

Decembe r 24: 

Christ mas Eve 

4.30 p.m:  

Cri b Service  

for children and 

their families. 

Collection in aid 

of the Childrenõs 

Society 

 

 

 

5.00 p.m:  

Crib Service  

for children and 

their families. 

11.30 p.m:  

United Benefice  

Midnight Mass.  

December 25:  

Christmas Day  

8.00 a.m:  Holy 

Comm union  

11.00 a.m:  Hol y 

Communion.  

 9.30 a.m: 

Family 

Communion.  

December 2 6:  

First Sunday of 

Christmas .  

St Stephenõs Day.  

No services at 

Bubbenhall 

today 

 

10.00 a.m:  

Holy 

Communion  

6.30 p.m:   

Holy 

Communion.  

January 2 

Second Sunday of 

Christ mas. 

 

 

11.00 a.m: 

Holy 

Communi on 

 

10.00 a.m: 

Villag e Service.  

9.30 a.m: 

Parish 

Communion  

6.30 p.m:  

Evensong. 

Thursday, January 6 

The Epiphany.  

  7.30 p.m:Holy 

Communion.  

January 9 

Baptism of Christ.  

6.30 p.m:  

Evensong. 

10.00 a.m: 

Holy 

Communion.  

8.00 a.m:   

Holy 

Communion.  

9.30 a.m:   

Christing le 

service in aid of 

the Chi ldrenõs 

Societ y. 
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DATE  Bubbenhall  Baginton  Ryton  

January 16 

Second Sunday of 

Epiphany 

11.00 a.m: 

Mattins.  

8.15 p.m: Holy 

Communion by 

candlelight.  

10.00 a.m: 

Holy 

Communion.  

9.30 a.m: 

Parish 

Communion.  

6.30 p.m:  

Evensong. 

January 23 

 

Third Sunday of 

Epiphany  

8.00 a.m: 

Holy 

Communion.  

10.00 a.m:  

Holy 

Communion.  

 

9.30 a.m: 

Family  Service.  

6.30 p.m:  

Holy 

Communion.  

Wednesday , 

February 2  

The Presentation of 

Christ in the 

Temple  

(Candlemas ) 

 . 9.30 a.m: 

Holy  

Communio n 

7.30 p.m:               

Holy 

Commun ion. 

February 6 

Fourth Sunday 

before Lent  

11.00 a.m: Holy 

Com munion.  

10.00 a.m: 

Christingle 

service in aid of 

the Childrenõs 

Society  

9.30: Parish 

Communio n. 

6.30 pm: 

Evensong 

At Ryton: E VERY WEDNESDAY except December 8 and January 12: 

9.30 a.m: Holy Communion.  

December 8 and January 12: 11.30 a.m.: Holy  Communion . 

 

NEXT PCC MEETING : Tba. 

From the church registers:  

 
At St John the Baptist Church Baginton, on November 22:  

the Funeral of Gillian Hadlum  

 

May she rest in peace. 
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A Message from the Rect or: Holy Communion at home or in 

hospital  

 

The Sacrament of Holy Communion is available to anyone who would normally 

receive it but who cannot come to church because of illness or infirmity. The 

pandemic has disrupted my usual pattern of bringing Holy Communion to 

people's homes, and I thought now would be a good time to remind you that 

you can ask for Holy Communion to be brought to you if you cannot make it to 

church. Please get in touch with me if you would like to receive Communion at 

home.. I understand that some vulnerable people may be uneasy about allowing 

visitors into their homes or about receiving Communion from someone's hand; 

please talk to me if you have any concerns. 

 

If you find yourself in hospital, or if you know anyone in hospital who would like 

to receive Holy Communion, then please again let me know. Because of the 

pandemic, most hospitals still restrict visiting, so I may not be able to get there 

in person, but I can arrange for one of the hospital Chaplaincy team to visit you 

and bring Communion to you. 

 

  

 

December 19: 4.00 pm in Ryton church . 

Carol  Service.  

Please note the earlier time of 4.00 p.m.  

 

 

Bible Study Group.  

Iõm very sorry, but as I have now become a full-

time carer for my husband John, I am unable to 

give the necessary time to running the email 

Bible Study Group for the time being. If and 

when things become easier, I will let everybody 

know. Meanwhile, if anyone else would like to 

take over the organisation of the Bible Study 

Group, please let me know on 01788573067/ 

email rosiking2963@gmail.com. 

or Fr. David (02476301283) 

 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com


 

 Newsletter Dec 2021- January 2022 Page 5 

Christmas Eve, December 24, 4.30 p.m. in St. Gilesõ Church: Our 

popular traditional Crib Service.  

 

We invite you to support the vital work of 

the Childrenõs Society by contributing 

generously at our Crib Service at 4.30 on 

Christmas Eve.  

Do come along and bring your children. Sing 

your favourite carols, re-tell the Christmas 

story, put the figures in the Crib. Light a 

candle. 

Children: if you want, dress up as a 

Shepherd or Wise Man. Or an angelé.or a 

sheep! Or carry a star. Or just come as you 

are! 

 

Please, if you are a taxpayer, place your contribution in a Gift Aid envelope, to 

enable the Childrenõs Society to reclaim from the government the tax you have 

already paid. This adds approximately 25% to the value of your donation. 

 

 

Tree of  Light.  

From Sunday, December 5- until the Feast of the 

Epiphany- January 6th 2022, there will be a Tree of 

Light by the Church Porch Door in Ryton.  

It will be lit each evening.  

There will be a service in church a t 4 p.m. on 

Sunday, December 5, at which the names of 

those remembered with a light will be read out, 

and the lights will be switched on at the end of 

the service.  

If you would like a light in memory of a loved one, 

o please contact June Backholler Tel. 02476 

302353 for a form.  

We would love to see you for tea/coffee and cake after the service. 
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CHRISTMAS 

CON CERT The Two 

Castles Male Voice Choir 

who are based in Warwick 

are returning to St 

Leonard's Church, Ryton, on 

Saturday 11th December at 

7.30pm for a Christmas 

concert. The concert 

promises to be a mix of 

Christmas music presented 

by Two Castles Male Voice 

Choir, St Leonardõs Church 

Choir and our organist 

Michael Spencer. 

Refreshments will be 

available as well as a raffle. 

Tickets cost £10 and are 

available from Mark Jones 

Tel No: 024 76302272 or 

from the vicarage. Tel No: 

024 76301283  

 

 

 

 

Please Note : Because of Covid precautions, we have  to know ho w 

many pe ople wil l be atte nding. For that  reason, tickets  must be 

purchased in advance . They will not be available on the door.  Thank 

you.  

All proce eds will be going towards urgent repairs that are needed on  

the church centr e. 

 

Although not a l egal requir ement we ask you to w ear face coverings 

for the  considera tion of oth ers. Thank you.  
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New venture: learn to play Hand Plates!  

 

 
 

Janet Smith writes: For anyone who would like to learn to play Hand Plates 

(bells), we will be starting sessions on Thursday afternoons, 2pm until 4pm from 

the 4th November in Ryton Church centre. Please join us, you may enjoy the 

fun of something different. All the more the merrier.  

 

Sunday, December 12th  , 9.30-11.00 a.m:  

Advent Work shop and Service at Ryton Church  Centre.  
 

We will be preparing for Christmas with a variety of fun things to do in the Church 

Centre.  These will be followed by an all-age service in church.  We hope to be able to 

welcome more families to this friendly service.  Famil ies from Bubbenhall and 

Baginton very  welcome. Come and join us !  

 

 

 

Your Churchyard: a  place for peace and refl ectio n. 

 

Thank you to those who are continuing to 

maintain the churchyard in the present 

crisis. If you would like to help keep our 

churchyard looking beautiful, and providing 

a place for peaceful reflection for everyone, 

please contact Jackie Lloyd on 

02476302836 or Craig Greenway on 

02476   303918 

 

 

 

Our sincere thanks to all of you who work so hard and so skilfully to ensure that we 

have an immaculate churchyard ð something the whole village can be proud of ð 

Editor. 
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Sunday, January 9 2022: In Ryton Church: Christingle Service  

 

Our Village Worship Service will this month take 

the form of a Christingle service. It will take place 

on January 9 at the usual time of 9.30 a.m. in Ryton 

Church. 

At this service there will be a collection in aid of the 

Childrenõs Society in support of their work with 

disadvantaged and abused children and young 

people, including those who are bullied and those 

who have run away from home.  

Please stay for refreshments after the service. 

 

 

 

 

 

Church  Giving  

We give because God gave first.  

 
A message from PCC Treasurer, David Hollway: 

 

"Not being able to get to church or any church 

services has been a real frustration ð but now we can 

do so again.  The expense of maintaining the building continues none the less, and if 

you would like to make any envelope contributions before church opens again, they 

would be greatly appreciated. Please either let me know and I can collect them from 

you, alternatively pop them through my door." 

 

 

John Church writes: Thank you to everyone 

who has given used printer cartridges for 

recycling; this last quarter we gained £26.50 and 

overall since we started we have gained £50.50, 

which is a great help and it doesnõt cost us a 

penny. If anyone has the chunky printer 

cartridges that we can recycle, please leave them at the back of church, or with 

Craig Greenway. There is also a plastic box for them just outside Ryton Church 

centre door. 
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Children at S t Leonardõs Church, Ryt on. Families  from Bubbenhal l 

and Baginton very welcome . 

 

Children of all ages will find a warm welcome at all our 9.30 a.m. Sunday 

services.  We would love to welcome your children to our Sunday School, 

which takes place on the first and third Sundays of the month in the church 

centre when the main service in church is more formal, and on the second and 

fourth Sundays we 

have less formal 

services designed for 

all ages, with special 

activities for children.  

In addition, those aged 

8 and above are invited 

to join our robed 

choir, or train as altar 

servers. Contact Mrs 

Backholler on 02476 

302 353 for details of 

Sunday School, and 

Mrs. Marsh on 02476 

304295 for 

information about the choir, and Mrs. Rosemary King on 01788 573067 for 

details of altar server training.  

 

 

 
 

Ryton on Dunsmore  History G roup  

 

Meetings  Every 4t h Friday of the Month at The Village Hall  7.30pm ð 9.30 pm.

  

Subscr iptions    £20 per year or £2.50 per meeting. 

We are now on the council website for y ou to get more information. 

 www.ryton-on-dunsmore.org 

or phone     Steve Garrett  76639228    or Ann 76 302695 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ryton-on-dunsmore.org/
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W hy not  join the choir ? Why not b ecome a server?  
 

At Ryton, we have a robed choir  which includes older children (aged about 8 

and upwards) and teenagers: anyone whose son/daughter likes singing might 

consider encouraging them to join the choir.  

New adult choir members always welcome too: If you enjoy singing  and would 

like to join either the robed choir  who sing for services twice a month, or the 

augmented c hoi r   

(òsinging for funó -not robed) who sing for special events such as the Carol 

Service, please contact Barbara Marsh on 02476 304295. You do not have to be 

able to sight-read music- we are all learning! Choi r  members from 

Bubbenhall very welcome.  
 

 
 

At choir practice we work hard- but each practice only lasts one hour! And we have a 

brilliant director! Come and join us for fun and fellowship as we work together to 

produce a good sound.  
 

CHOIR PRACTICE NOW RESUMED!: 7.00 p.m. every Wednesday in 

church. Please wear masks on arrival. 
 

We also offer the opportunity for children, young people and adults to train to 

become altar servers  at the Parish Communion services at both Bubbenhall 

and Ryton churches.  

Contact Rosemary on rosiking2963@gmail.com  or 01788573067 about this. 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com
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Tho ught for the Month:  From the Rector, the Revd. David Wintle. 

 

The chances are that you will not have a perfect Christmas. I can be confident 

about that because nobody ever does. But donõt despair; the first Christmas 

might give us some ideas that will help us get through the next few weeks. 

The first is: our best-laid plans may be interrupted, although probably not in 

such a dramatic way as in the weeks before the first Christmas. 

We may think weõve got problems, but Joseph and Mary had bigger problems 

than most of us. They had been planning a wedding until God surprised them. 

Hebrew marriages had two stages: 

(1) Kiddushin: legally the couple was married, but not living together, and had 

not consummated the relationship. The idea was that this tested the faithfulness 

and integrity of the couple. But because they were legally married at this point, 

then to break it off they had to get divorced. 

(2) Huppah: the marriage ceremony itself.  

Mary and Joseph were at the first stage, and planning the second: a ceremony, a 

big party that would last for days, and of course setting up house together, 

finding somewhere to live, getting the furniture and the carpets and the cooking 

pots. These were big plans. 

And then God interrupted the whole thing; suddenly Mary is pregnant with 

Godõs child. 

If God interrupted Joseph and Maryõs wedding plans, then our Christmas plans 

are fair game for God too. We can make lots of plans, but in the end we are not 

in control of our lives.   

The second tip that can help us get through follows on from that; it is to try to 

see things Godõs way. 

Josephõs knee jerk reaction was to divorce Mary. But then Joseph heard an angel 

explaining what God was doing. Joseph listened; he married Mary after all and 

he was honoured to have been chosen to raise Godõs only begotten Son. 

Lots of us wonõt even consider trying to see Godõs hand in our interruptions: all 

we see are dashed plans, disappointments, defeat and failure.  

Our knee-jerk reaction to even minor interruptions and disappointments, 

especially at this time of year when we are under pressure to produce the 

perfect Christmas for our families, is to despair, or to get angry because we 

have lost control of the situation. But this wouldnõt happen if we had better 

information. Better information makes for better decisions. ->>  
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Better information comes from stepping back and trying to see things Godõs 

way ð or if we canõt manage that (itõs quite difficult), at least not putting 

ourselves and our problems at the centre of our world. Most of our Christmas 

problems are quite minor after all: who cares really if we didnõt get the 

bathroom tidy before Aunty turned up? 

 

Com e and enjoy br eakfast in BUBBENHALL  Village Hall!  

 

Saturday, December 4, from 9.00 ð 11.00 a.m.  

Full English:  

Bacon/ sausage etc. batches, tea, coffee- priced per item. 

Proceeds in aid of St. Gilesõ Church. 

Gill Green and the breakfast team hope to welcome you on Satu rday, 

December 4th .     

 

On December 4th   , a special guest is 

expected - Father Chri stmas will be c alling 

in to h ave breakfast with the children!  

Do come along and bring your friends! 

Many thanks to Gill, and to all other members of 

the Breakfast Team. 

 

 

 

 

Look out fo r the Mummers ! 
  

Ryton Mummers will be out on 

Friday 17 December  

performing the Ryton on 

Dunsmore Christmas Mumming 

Play "Specially and obligingly 

written out by two young 

parishioners" for the Rev'd Alfred 

Starkey and published in 1898.  

 

We will be collecting for the three churches as usual. 
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Looking for something to do on a Wednesday morning with your 

child ren/ grandchildren?  

Then Provost Williams Primary in Ryton have just the answer. FREE fun 

activities at the Stay and Play. 

All welcome. 

 

 

 

TWIRLS ð Womenõs Institute 
 

Meet every third Thursday of the month at Ryton Church Centre. 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. 

Further details from Claire Jones The Old Post Office Church Road Ryton-on-Dunsmore 

CV8 3ET  

07721 560349  

 

TWIRLSRYTONONDU NSMOREWI@GMAIL.COM 

 

 

 

mailto:TWIRLSRYTONONDUNSMOREWI@GMAIL.COM
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é. and finallyé  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Christmas! 

Rosemary.  

 
CONTRIBUTION S FOR THE FEBRUARY NEWSLETT ER BY  

JANUAR Y 20th  PLEASE! 

 

The email Newsletter contains more news than there is room for in the paper version, 

as well as pictures, also sometimes jokes and cartoons. If you know anyone who would 

like to receive the newsletter by email, please contact Rosemary King on 

rosiking2963@gmail.com. , and ask for them to be put on the list.              

There is no charge. 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com

